
Report of the Burwood/Pegasus Community Board to the Council meeting of 25 September 2003 

8. PARKLANDS/QUEENSPARK YOUTH RECREATION NEEDS  
 
 A community and staff working party updated the Board on progress in clarifying and addressing the 

identified youth recreation needs in Parklands/Queenspark and sought approval for proposed uses of 
Board Project funding allocated in 2003/04 to Parklands community projects.  The Board resolved: 

 
 1. That the 2003/04 Board Project funding of $10,000 allocated to Parklands/Queenspark 

Community Projects be made available to achieve community youth aspirations through: 
 
 •  Providing ongoing special events to youth in the Parklands/Queenspark area. 
 •  Developing regular programmes for youth utilising the Parklands Community Centre and 

other facilities in Parklands/Queenspark. 
 •  Establishing a youth committee in Parklands/Queenspark. 
 
 2. That the funding allocation be expended under the joint discretion of the Community Recreation 

Adviser, Community Development Adviser, Community Advocate and Carmen Hammond. 
 
 3. That the Parklands/Queenspark youth working party continue to liaise with the library team in 

the development of youth programmes and youth-friendly facilities for the new Parklands 
Library. 

 
 4. That the Parklands/Queenspark youth working party be asked to invite Carmen Hammond to 

participate. 


